
NEWSLETTER 
From the Head 
Teacher 
 

It is the end of another half term and it has 
been busy as always! The children have 
worked hard in the classroom including 
SATS in Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2. 
We have also been busy with sporting 
events, the Big Sing, weekly swimming 
and road safety sessions. 

Next half term, we have lots of great 
events planned as we come towards the 
end of the year, say goodbye to year 6 and 
welcome our new reception children.  

Have a fabulous half term and we look 
forward to welcoming you back on Monday 
4th June. 

Regards 

Sarah Turner                                                

Hilgay Riverside Academy  & Ten Mile Bank Riverside Academy  25th May 2018 

Hilgay                                   

June                                  

6th Barns Owls Great Cressingham                                 

7th Cycle training                            

Ultimate Frisbee Festival              

8th Cycle Training, Seatbelt training                            

11-16 June Phonics test (Y1)              

15th Cycle Test                           

20th New Intake evening 6:00pm                              

21st Yr 6 Maths DMA                           

25th National Sports Week         

27th Book Fair              

 July                                

2nd Noted Liars performance at 

Corn Exchange (evening) Barn Owls   

3rd Area Sports                            

6th July Sports 9am                           

10th  Yr 6 transition day at DMA      

11th New intake afternoon 1-3pm  

12th New intake morning 9-12noon          

12th Archery at Lynn Sport         

12th  Yr 6 transition day at DMA                                          

13th New intake morning with lunch  

18th British Extravaganza 2pm & 

6pm                                                 

23rd End of Term/Leavers party                                                                                            

24th Last day of academic year  

24th Leavers Assembly pm 

Ten Mile Bank                  

 June                                  

6th Oak to Great Cressingham                                 

7th Ultimate Frisbee Festival                             

11-16 June Phonics test (Y1)          

21st Yr 6 Maths DMA                        

21st Library Van                                    

21st New Intake evening  5:30pm                              

25th National Sports Week          

28th Cycling Test Level 1     

July                                  

2nd Noted Liars performance at Corn 

Exchange  (evening) Oak Class                                     

3rd Area Sports                            

5th Sports day am                        

10th  Yr 6 transition day at DMA      

11th New intake afternoon 1-3pm 

12th New intake morning 9-12noon 

12th  Yr 6 transition day at DMA      

12th Archery  at Lynn Sport                                       

13th New intake morning with lunch 

19th Library Van                            

19th British Extravaganza 2pm & 6pm 

20th Road Safety Quiz                

23rd End of Term/Leavers party                                           

24th Last day of academic year   

24th Leavers Assembly am 

 

Attendance for this week     

Barn Owls      94.19%  

Tawny Owls   82% 

Owlets            97.65% 

Acorns           98.57% 

Oak                 95.71%   

   SOS    SOS    SOS    SOS    SOS    SOS                   

We are looking for parents who would be willing to come in for an hour or so during the weekend 

of 16th and 17th June to help Mr Annan decorate our corridor.  If you would be able to help 

please speak to Mrs Turner, Miss Hayns or Mr Annan.  Thank you.  



Kwik Cricket - On 

Tuesday 22nd       

children from Years 5 

& 6 went to the 

Downham Market 

Cricket Club to take 

part in a Kwik Cricket tournament with sever-

al Norfolk Schools. The children had a great 

time     representing the Riverside Federa-

tion. Well done to Abigail, Alfred, Petra, 

Archie V, Ethan, Sam, Annabelle, Tristan. 

 

Mini Tennis - On Thursday 24th children from 

Years 3 & 4 went to Nelson Academy to take 

part in a Mini Tennis tournament with other 

Norfolk Schools. Some action shots from      

Nikolas, Sapphire, Erin, Ralph, Archie W, 

Leo, Chloe and Angel.  

Year 5 & 6 had their first session on Wednesday with 

Paddy Venner, a life coach, motivational speaker 

and generally all round good guy.  Paddy is 

the Lead Pastor at The Eternity Church in 

Downham  Market. 

Paddy is coming in every Wednesday to run his    

Activ8   program, teaching the children life skills,  

helping them with their confidence, their health and 

well-being.  

Year 6 had a visit from Rosemary Milliken, our school 

nurse, on Monday to talk to them about the changes 

that are happening to their bodies.  Rosemary talks 

about their health, diet, and answers any questions 

about their body, openly and without embarrassment.  

Rosemary has been visiting the school for the past 15 

or more years and loved the new classrooms and 

hall. 

Important Reminders 

 

  

School starts at 

8:50am.  We have 

noticed that some 

parents are bringing 

their children in at 

9am and sometime 

later.  This is both 

disruptive for the 

class and distressing 

for your child. 

 As part of our     

Safeguarding we 

would ask parents 

not to come into 

school and go to the 

classrooms.  If you 

need to speak to your 

child’s teacher, 

please make an     

appointment or speak 

to Miss Hayns. 

 P.E. Kit. 

Our p.e. kit consists 

of white t-shirt, black 

shorts, trainers and 

dark tracksuit. 

It needs to be in 

school every day for 

events and visiting 

p.e. instructors. 

 Absence 

If your child is unwell, 

and cannot attend 

school, please      

telephone school and 

keep us informed.  

Attendance is very 

important and we can 

mark the registers 

with the correct mark. 

Happy Half Term - We hope your have a great break and 

the sun shines.  We will all return on  4th June rested and ready to enjoy 

the last half term  of this academic year. 


